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September 2023 

Western Victoria Jazz Productions Inc, 
Incorporation No. A0094541G, ABN 75471454678 

A ‘not for profit’ organisation run entirely by volunteers 
portfairyjazzfestival@gmail.com  

www.portfairyjazz.com.au  
 

The 2024 Port Fairy Jazz Festival is being held on the weekend of 
9th – 11th February 2024 

 

 
Online tickets sales are open (early-bird prices will be available 
until the 30th November) – www.portfairyjazz.com.au  
 
 

 
 
Registrations to be completed via the online registration process. Please see 
www.portfairyjazz.com.au   
__________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 
 

Port F.lry J.rz Fastiy.l 11 - 13 february 20Zt EUTSTITIER Autust 2021

westem Victoria Jazz Productions lnc.,
lnco{poration No. A@94541G, ABN 754714tt678

A 'not for profit' organisation run entircly by volunteers
is proud to present the 5th
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Hi Jazz Lovers
fhe 2022 Festival is planned to
proceed as normal as is possible.
We trust that this will be doable
with a high vaccination rate
achieved by the end of 2021. We
plan using all venues, but with
extra precautiont including the
use of QR codes for everv entrv
to a venue and Jazz office for
contract tracing. At this stage, to
minimise risk, the street parade
and mass playing event will be
deleted from the program.

The committee's aim is to again
present a friendly Jazz Festival. lt
is a low-cost festival run by
volunteers, providing up to 10
programmed venues and running
from Friday 5pm to Sunday 5Pm.
Sunday morning there's a Gospel
service. Jazz is planned to start
on the Fiddlers Green at 3pm on
Friday to kick off the weekend.
some special activities are
proposed.

See the next page for how you
can get your ticket.

The committee and Port Fairy
community look forward to your
participation at the Festival.

The lost 2021
We were fortunate to get in the
2020 festival before COVID-19
started closing entertainment
down.

Thanks to the 35 generous bands
who shared their YouTubes on
the festival website producing the
2O2l Vittuol Poft Fairy laz2
Festival. A mighty big Thank You.

wur.portfairyiaz.con
ln Full Swing, managed to get
their sessions in on the Friday
evening. Thanks to these
musicians for trying to keep jazz
going on the festival weekend.

A very special thanks to the
Logistics team who set out a very
elaborate covl Dsafe outdoor
area and the Volunteer team who
managed the Jazz Lovers and the
COV|DSafe compliance.
To the Patrons who had come
from Melbourne, Geelong,
Adelaide etc. and had to leave
Friday afternoon to go home
again to beat lockdown, a mighty
big thankyou. To those few
patrons left to enjoy the
presentation, thank you for
sticking it out. Finally, Thank to
the Moyne Shire for their support
for this event.

Venues & Office
The programmed venues are
expected be the same in 2022 as
they were for 2020.
The Jazz Office registration
centre will again be at St.
John's Church hall at the top
of Barclay St. tor 2022.
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Please get your appropriate 'jab'
when available.

on the Weekend of the 12th - 14th
February 2021 (the normal
festival weekend), a lazz on the
Green' on Fiddlers Green was
planned for 3 hours of jazz on
each of Friday, Saturday and
Sunday. Unfortunately, lockdown
number 3 was announced on
Friday afternoon and hence the
Saturday and Sunday events were
cancelled. Band NQR scampered
back to Melbourne etc. before
lockdown. The Harry Quail
Collective, Gavin & Heather, and

website www.oortfalrvlazzcom.au
Postal Address: PO Bor 624 warrnambool vlc 32E0

General Emall:. gEgltsrleEt!!!
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Email Update; Have a ns, email address? Ot thinking of changing email address? L€t us know so we can keep you in touch.
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Band registrations for the 
2024 Festival close on 30th 
September 2023. 
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Titled the ‘John Huf Award’ in honour of the foundation coordinator of our festival, this 
award is intended to encourage younger jazz musicians to become involved in the 
PFJF.  The committee has established an award that will be open to young jazz 
performers under 26 years on the Saturday of the festival. 
 
Nature of the award: Individual participants will each present a program of three tunes: 
a blues, a ballad and a swing or Latin tune in a short program of maximum twenty-five 
minutes’ duration. 
The chosen program might be an unaccompanied or accompanied set of pieces (e.g., 
rhythm section in support of a horn such as trumpet, trombone, saxophone, clarinet etc.) 
Pianists might prefer to play without a rhythm section, but not necessarily. Participants 
must provide copies of lead-sheets of tunes to be played for the adjudicator(s) prior to 
the performance. These should bear the name of the person submitting them and will be 
returned to each performer following the adjudication. 
 
Auditions: Each entrant should submit a recording of their jazz soloing on at least one 
and up to three tunes prior to the festival, if possible by November 30th 2023. From these 
audition recordings, a group of three finalists will be selected to play off for the Award 
during the festival. These recordings should clearly identify the person intending to enter 
the award; show/declare the name of the entrant and the instrument played. Each entry 
must also include a return address and/or email for notification of success in 
acceptance. 
 
If you are a finalist:  For the play-off, a rhythm section may be provided to accompany 
each individual entrant, but if entrants are members of established bands playing at the 
festival, they should request the rhythm section (up to three players) of their band to 
provide accompaniment for their performance.  Only the nominated soloist is 
adjudicated, so soloing by members of the rhythm section should be kept to a minimum, 
unless of course the adjudicated soloist is a bassist or drummer. If the festival needs to 
provide a rhythm section, notice (and lead sheets of tunes to be played) should be 
provided prior to the festival.   
 
Adjudication: The Award final will be adjudicated by an experienced jazz 
musician/educator or panel of judges. 
 
The winner will receive a cash prize of $1,000 sponsored by Damian ‘Joe’ Gleeson, 
generous sponsor of our festival and proprietor of the Port Fairy Bottle Shop. All three 
finalists will receive a certificate acknowledging their participation in the Award final. 
 
Closing Date for submission of audition recordings: 30th November 2022 
These should be directed to either: PO 624 Warrnambool 3280 or by email 
to: portfairyjazzfestival@gmail.com 
 
To apply: please click – www.portfairyjazz.com.au  and click on the “John Huf 
Award” link. 
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THE LAST WANGARATTA JAZZ AND BLUES FESTIVAL  
3 to 5 November 2023 

 

 
 

A note of high emotion and gratitude from the Wangaratta Jazz and Blues Festival 
Board: 
 
Dear Patrons, Supporters, Loyal Readers, 
 
Tonight we make an announcement about the 2023 event, one of mixed emotions, but as you will read, 
and hopefully understand, also a message of celebration and gratitude. 
 
One of Australia’s much loved regional music events, the Wangaratta Festival of Jazz & Blues has been 
presenting an annual Festival since 1990 and after more than 30 years, the volunteer Board of the 
Wangaratta Festival of Jazz Inc has taken the difficult decision to wind up its operations after presenting a 
final reduced event in November. 
 
Whilst the 2022 Festival returned a positive balance sheet, this decision is seen as prudent and fiscally 
responsible on the basis of continuing financial constraints, and a shifting and uncertain outlook for music 
festivals generally across Australia. Diminished resourcing for the Board, and its volunteer base also 
contributed to a decision to go out on high note. 
 
The Board will present the “Last Hurrah” in Wangaratta 3-5 November 2023 as a final celebration for jazz 
lovers and the people of Wangaratta. Our 2023 event, whilst reduced in capacity and scope, will be a 
celebration of over three decades of showcasing jazz and blues to local, state and interstate audiences, as 
well as supporting emerging new artists with our programming and our coveted National Jazz Awards. 
 
For those loyal supporters, who book and travel, and visit our beautiful region annually, we thank you for 
your ongoing support and patience while we navigated these difficult decisions. Hopefully this 
announcement helps guide your plans for 2023, and if you are attending we look forward to hosting you 
one more time. 
 
To our volunteers, life members and the overall Wangaratta community, we thank you for over thirty years 
of love and support. 
 
To our many stakeholders, sponsors and friends - thank you for helping us to achieve over thirty years of 
great music and memories. 
 
To our major funders across the three levels of government, the Rural City of Wangaratta, Creative 
Victoria, and the Australia Council for Arts, we appreciate your faith, support and guidance. 
 
For now, let's celebrate a great history, and we look forward to sharing the Last Hurrah with all. 
 
Thank you, 
the Board 
 
 



The 4th Goolwa Jazz Festival  

October 20th-22nd 2023 
 

 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/CHTQS 
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